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All Directors of the Company attended the Twentieth Annual General Meeting (“20th 

AGM”) of the Company held on 28 November 2019. 

 

Mr. Piong Teck Onn, the Managing Director presented an overview of the Group’s 

operations and financial performance for the financial year ended 30 June 2019. 

 

At the 20th AGM, a shareholder raised the following question pertaining to the payment 

of a final single-tier dividend for the financial year ended 30 June 2019, which was duly 

responded by Mr. Piong Teck Onn, the Managing Director: 

 

Question The Company’s Response 

 

Dividend policy adopted by the 

Company 

 

For the time being, the Company has not adopted 

a formal dividend policy. Nevertheless, the 

Company has been rewarding the shareholders 

with dividend payment for each financial year.  

 

The Board would endeavour to provide stable and 

sustainable dividends to shareholders. In 

recommending the proposed dividend policy, the 

Board would have to take into consideration the 

Group’s operating results, capital requirements, 

growth and expansion strategy, and other factors 

considered relevant by the Board. 

 

 

For the rest of the items on the Agenda, there were no questions raised by the shareholders 

and proxies at the 20th AGM. All the resolutions tabled at the 20th AGM were duly passed 

by way of poll, the results of which had been announced to Bursa Malaysia Securities 

Berhad on 28 November 2018. 

 


